United States Air Force Academy

Parents’ Club of Minnesota Meeting

November 5, 2011
Fort Snelling’s Officer Club

Attendees:

Class of 2012

LoRae Beckman, Greig and Lisa Glover, Rob and Donna Herbison, Jeff and Shari Piehl, Bruce and Marlene Schaefer,

Class of 2013

Jean Cady, James and Sherrie Dahlin, Theron and Lori Drenckhahn, Peggy Farah, David Richards, Darrell Tamosuinas

Class of 2014

Kate Clinton, Steve and Sue Jantscher, Mike, Karen, and Aubriella Larsen, Sandy Reichel

Class of 2015

 Doug and Becky Busho, Kathy Donlin, Bob and Ruth Holler, Denise Byers Manuel, Beth Stout Rick West 

Call to Order: Grieg Glover.   The meeting was called to order by Grieg Glover at 10:07 A.M.

Approval of Minutes from Oct 2011:  No changes- approved

Cadet Updates: All

Parents shared information about what their cadets were doing.  As always, it was good to hear about what these young men and women are up to.   Some highlights were: a slide show from Theron, seniors learning of their jobs, fall sports, surprise visits, academic endeavors, and such. 

Old Business Reports:

1. ALO Report: ALO Jake Zender, who just drove straight from the airport after spending an unexpected night in Chicago, said the MN USAFA group is evaluating120+ applicants (pared down from a few hundred), but with the reduced numbers being admitted, this will be the hardest class to enter.  USAFA personnel from the diversity department visited and will visit various schools in the TC area.  If you want information on these contact Jake.  Looking for ALO officers, which civilians can do as a civilian ALO.  Please contact Jake for more information.
2. Treasurer’s Report   Peggy Farah explained the financial report.  The club’s current balance is $13,537.74. Refer to report for details (see attached).  Report was approved.  
3. Summer Picnic Report: Jean Cady – See attached report.  A solicitation of preferences regarding picnic locations.  Consensus was achieved to allow the 2015 reps to explore other sites in the metro area other than Ft. Snelling.
4. Tailgate Report: Jena Cady – See attached report.  Saved money by switching vendors, but had no dignitaries in attendance.
5. Website:  Theron Drenckhahn The web site is functional, sponsors are being recognized, need more content, and Theron is working on getting everything up to date and expand.  Blog content will be added through emails to administrator for censorship purposes.

6. All Academy Ball Update: Becky Busho Invites went out, if you have not received one contact Becky, It will be Dec 30 at Olympic Hills CC in Eden Prairie, but may move because it is growing.  Dress is formal but not so formal is ok.  Ticket prices are less than other states’ balls.  Solicitation for auction items.  If you would like a vegetarian meal please indicate on the RSVP.  Darrell made a motion and Bruce seconded a motion that was approved to authorize a donation to the ball of up to $500
7. Newsletter: Lisa Glover – Steve Jantscher is the new editor and needs stories, pics, and announcements for the next newsletter which will probably be quarterly.
8. Mom’s Night Out: Sherrie Dahlin and LoRae Beckman – Third weekend of January the 21-22, participants can stay over night or just come for the play, “Church Basement Ladies”  Great extended time to share about your cadet!
9. Cookie Packing Update: Marlene Schaefer Every cadet from MN gets a box.  Every one should bring 144 individually wrapped cookie/treat/bag.  Homemade is fine but hot chocolate, beef jerky, and other prepackaged things are great.  The club will be giving a box to dignitaries, previous meeting participants, and to the ALO family.  A cookie packing instruction sheet has been sent and will be again.  Donations to defer the cost of shipping and the boxes are appreciated with $80 already received. 
New Business:


Volunteer Openings: Lisa Glover
a. All Academy Ball – Becky Busho

b. Secretary – 

c. PNO coordinator –  

AOG – Next spring (possibly March 31) a Founder’s Day Dinner at which General Schwartz, Chief of Staff of the USAF as indicated a desire to be the speaker, may take place, a holiday get together is being considered as well.

Upcoming Events and Announcements:
1. PNO: November 10 – Tavern on France, at 7 P.M. Email reminder was sent. 

2. Cookie Packing: December 3rd 10 A.M. – at the Officers Club.
3. PNO: December 8 – Nick and Eddie’s at 7 P.M.
4. All Academy Ball: December 30th Olympic Hills Country Club in Eden Prairie.
5. Monthly Meeting: February 4th – Regular monthly meeting at 10 A.M. at the officer’s club
Adjourn:   Motion by Greig Glover at 11:59 P.M. seconded by Bruce Schaeffer and carried.
Respectfully Submitted by Jeff Piehl (a poor substitute for Monica Manning, the real secretary)

